
DENE’S CAR PARK – CLOSURE & RESTRICTIONS  17-21ST FEB 2025
Wealden District Council have confirmed that there are no plans to tow cars from the Dene's Car Park during the current works, and no fines will be issued to permit holders. Also that charges have been lifted from Willows Car Park during this time.

Please see reply from the Car Parking Team at Wealden District Council, in response to Cllr David Greaves’ e-mail:

From: Car Parking, Wealden D.C. 
Sent: 19 February 2025 11:11
To: WDC Cllr David Greaves 
Subject: RE: Car Park works - Dean Car Park - Alfriston
Good Morning Cllr Greaves
The work in the car park is being carried out by East Sussex County Council to replace essential drainage pipes
I am not sure where the Parish Councillors have got the information from with regards to cars being towed whilst the works are being carried out.  This is certainly not something we have advised anyone of and neither would we tow any cars away
The signs advise that whilst the works are being carried out vehicles can park in the Willows car park where the Regulations with regards to paying to park have been lifted
I have a very good relationship with all my permits holders and I personally emailed all our permit holders to advise that they can park in the Willows car park without paying to park so advance notification was given by way of signage and emails.  Therefore no further action needs to be taken with regards to our permit holders and there would also be no reason we would issue parking fines either as we are aware of the works and have made contingency's regarding this
I hope this clarifies the situation
Yours sincerely
Soraya Negus| Support Officer
Car Parking & Facilities, Wealden District Council    http://www.wealden.gov.uk
